Louisiana R-Il School District

Wellness and Health Committee Meeting Minutes
Date: April 29th, 2021

Time: 4 pm

Location: Louisiana Middle School Counselor’s Office

Members Present: Jennifer House, Bobby Spoonster, Christy Anderson, and Pam Todd Watts

Members Absent: Emily Calvin, Tommy Fallert and Payton House

Meeting called to order at 4:04 pm by Jennifer House, seconded by Christy Anderson.

Last meeting minutes reviewed. Pam Todd motion to accept the minutes as written, Christy Anderson

seconded. All in favor, motion passed.

1.

Bobby Spoonster on committee updates:

a. No changes or updates at this time to our school policy, but we could possible see some
in the future with all the COVID stuff.

b. Jennifer House announced that next school year 2021-2022 will be an evaluation year
for the Health/Wellness program.

Christy Anderson reported on the Food Service Program:

a. No changes to regulations for this school year or next school year at this time.

b. No free meals next year as Louisiana R-Il runs on a different program then the one that
is offering free meals for next school year. That program is DESE seamless summer
option and we are through the Department of Health Summer Food Program.

Tommy Fallert sent in report on the Physical Education Department and Testing, Bobby
Spoonster read it.

a. The Louisiana R-1l school district is running like a well-oiled machine. All levels have
finished initial rounds of fitness testing.

b. The elementary has completed final testing and the High school and Middle school
classes will be finishing next week before we submit all final scores to the state.

Jennifer House gave the Health Report:

a. No changes to any policy or procedures for Health Services at this time that | am aware
of.

b. It's been a big help having an assistant this year with paperwork, COVID, screenings,
etc...

Jennifer House gave report on COVID:

a. We are still running under the same procedures for COVID, no changes from
department or our procedure.

b. Mask mandate is still in place.

c. Numbers are currently looking good in our district. A few students here and there due
to outside exposures as numbers in the community are on the rise again.

d. November and December were our worse months by far for quarantines.

6. Question/Answers:

a. Nothing at this time.

At this time all issues have been discussed and motion made by Bobby Spoonster to adjourned at 4:16

pm. Christy Anderson seconded, all in favor, meeting adjoined.

Minutes Submitted by Jennifer House



